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Dear Madam: 

Thank you for your kind words of congratulations regarding my recent 
appointment as President of the Queen's Privy Council for Canada. 

It is an honour and a privilege to serve Canadians in my new role, and I am 
excited to continue my work to advance the Government's agenda. As President 
of the Queen's Privy Council for Canada, I am committed to supporting our 
democratic and public institutions. and to ensuring that these institutions are 
strengthened and resilient in the face of evolving threats to our democracy. I will 
also work hard to develop proper systems of communication and collaboration 
between the House of Commons and the Senate. I am humbled that the Prime 
Minister has entrusted me with these important responsibilities, and I am 
dedicated to fulfilling the duties of my office. 

Once again, thank you for taking the time to share your best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

Dominic LeBlanc, P.C., Q.C., M.P. 

Canada 


